The legislation signed Oct 9,2024, by Governor Hochul included:

Legislation S6649/A2882 requires firearms dealers and gunsmiths to post warnings at sites where
firearms are sold and distribute warnings at the time of sale. These warnings must state that firearms
increase the risk of suicide, death during domestic disputes and/or unintentional death to children.

Legislation S7365B/A10053A adds the definition of “pistol converter” to Penal Law Section 265.00,
which details definitions relating to firearms. Pistol converter is defined as a device that can be
attached to the slide of a semi-automatic pistol and interfere with the trigger mechanism, allowing the
user to discharge a number of shots rapidly or automatically with one continuous pull of the trigger.
The legislation also amends General Business Law to require the gun industry to take “reasonable
steps” to prevent the installation and use of pistol converters on their products.

Legislation S3340/A5873 requires the court to notify the statewide registry of orders of protection
and warrants when a temporary and/or final extreme risk protection order (ERPQ) is issued, ensuring
that ERPOs are tracked in the statewide registry of orders of protection and warrants.

Legislation A7717B/S8589A allows police agencies instead of individual police officers to be listed as
the petitioner in an ERPO proceeding.

Legislation S8479A/A9862A requires credit and debit card issuers to use the firearms and
ammunition retailers merchant category code (MCC) created by the International Organization for
Standardization in 2022 for businesses whose highest sales value is from the combined sale of
firearms, firearms accessories, or ammunition, and it empowers the State Attorney General to bring an
enforcement action for any violation that is not cured within 30 days, which can result in fines up to
$10,000 for noncompliance. New York becomes the third state, joining California and Colorado, to
enact this requirement.

Legislation S9760/A10356A requires a firearms licensing officer, upon the issuance of a license, to
provide information about statewide resources related to safe storage of firearms, child access
prevention and firearm violence prevention, as well as information on specific county and local laws
and regulations related to child access prevention and safe storage of firearms. The legislation also
requires the State to develop and implement a public awareness campaign regarding safe storage and
child access prevention, requires those materials to be provided in digital format and available online,
and mandates they be updated annually.
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